
 

January 30, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Joe Seiwert, Chairperson 

House Committee on Energy, Utilities and Telecommunications 

Statehouse, Room 481-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Seiwert: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2166 by House Committee on Energy, Utilities and 

Telecommunications 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2166 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2166 would amend the existing definitions of “public utility” and “retail electric 

supplier.”  The bill would exempt entities that furnish electric vehicle charging stations from 

being included in those definitions, unless that entity’s otherwise subject to the jurisdiction of the 

Kansas Corporation Commission.   

 

 The Kansas Corporation Commission indicates that passage of HB 2166 would have no 

fiscal effect.    

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Amy Green, KCC  


